
 

 

LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – March 22, 2023 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held March 22, 2023. The meeting was called to order 

at 6:00 p.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Drew Francisco, Tim Pietrasewicz and Catherine 

Wise. Also in Attendance: State Representative Jake Banta, Steve & Ginger Bollinger, and Chris Truitt.  

 

James Glover motioned to approve the March 8, 2023, Regular Meeting minutes. Michael Porter 

seconded. All voted yes.  

James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for March 23, 2023– General Fund: 

$62,429.00, State Fund: $132,732.87. Health Reimbursement Fund: $6,450.98, ARPA Funds: 

$75,393.42, Capital Reserve Fund: $5,000.41, Line of Credit: $82,020.49 remaining.  Michael Porter 

seconded. Motion carried.  

 

State Representative Jake Banta attended the meeting to discuss complaints about Township Roads. He 

understands that the Township needs funds to improve the roads and he pledged to try and funnel state 

monies toward road improvements. He feels that the State Government is misappropriating funds which 

could be used better. He would like to reduce over-reaching of government regulation which stops 

progress. He spoke on the Governor’s Budget, the Train Derailment, the State Rainy day Fund and Loans 

available to Townships.  Representative Banta asked the Supervisors to send him an E-mail stating what 

the Township needs are, so that he can work on helping the Township. A discussion was held on PennDot 

Millings, which need to be donated to Townships. Discussion was also held on EMT/EMS programs and 

that in his opinion hospitals should help with costs. Representative Banta left at 7:00 p.m.  

 

PSATS Proposed Resolutions were reviewed. 

Road Foreman Drew Francisco will be leaving in the next few months. Discussion was held on placing an 

ad in the newspaper, along with posting on the Township Website and Facebook page. Tabled. 

 

Road Forman report: The road crew cold patched roads. Both graders are ready to go as soon as the 

weather cooperates. The bed in the Tri-Axle needs fixed or replaced - Approximate cost for a bed liner is 

$3,000-$4,000. Bids for Trucking and Gravel Crushing will be opened at the April 12, 2023, meeting.  

  

Tim Pietrasewicz stated that another complaint was received concerning the Ploss property on Vincent 

Road. Three Permits were reviewed.  Clean-Up Day Dumpsters were discussed. 2 dumpsters will be 

ordered. Mill Village Borough will pay for 1 of the dumpsters.  

 

Correspondence was read & reviewed.  

 

Michael Porter motioned to Sign Bills & Payroll for March 23, 2023. James Glover seconded. All voted 

yes. 

Michael Porter moved, seconded by James Glover, to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:23 p.m. Motion 

carried unanimously. 

          

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 
 


